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Work completed since HCA15

• Review of paper chart and ENC scheme for 

Region M (HCA16-07.4A)

• Review of MSRs and updating of Survey 

Priorities lists (HCA 16-07.3B)

• Proposal to add one new MSR to support new 

INT chart proposals (HCA16-07.4A)

• IAATO 2018/19 visitor statistics checked 

against MSRs and INT chart/ENC coverage

• Use of IAATO “real time” AIS to monitor vessel 

locations and deficiencies in navigational 

coverage.



Work completed since HCA15 cont’d

• HPWG collation of submissions to the list for 

vessels to report on Navigational Aids

• New survey activity 

• Annual reminders!



Proposal to add one new MSR to existing plan 

and priorities list (HCA15-07.3B) to support new 

INT chart proposals (HCA15-07.4A)

Elephant Point, Livingston Island, South Shetlands.
• New INT chart and ENC proposed

• Increased tourist vessel activity

• Currently not charted at a safe scale.



Elephant Point and approaches

New MSR

Proposed new INT chart



Updated IAATO top 30 visit statistics for 2018/19 season 

compared against current MSR routes and priorities



IAATO AIS data checked annually against existing 

MSRs, chart coverage and modern MBES survey 

data



Navigational aids – do they exist and are there any 

more?
• For years charts have shown lights and beacons with very 

few reports of existence. How can we keep the list of 

navigational aids current?

• The HPWG Chair compiled a list of all lights and beacons in 

the Antarctic Peninsula. 

• Following HCA15, Member States and stakeholders were 

tasked to compare the list with their own chart coverage for a 

completeness check and issue to all vessels navigating 

these waters



Since HCA15 the HPWG Chair 

has received feedback 

information from three 

organisations! Argentina, a British 

Antarctic Survey vessel and an 

IAATO vessel. Please can we 

have more participation



New survey activity
Turkey reported at the latest meeting of the Mediterranean 

and Black Seas Hydrographic Commission (MBSHC) that 

they have been surveying in Antarctica. They have offered 

to supply this data to the HPWG Chair for charting use in 

INT9113. 



ANNUAL REMINDERS

MS to supply HCA HPWG Chair of planned surveys

MS and Observers to encourage the

use of the IHO Data Rendering Form

MS to remember to use “Request

for Bathymetric Data” form when

commencing INT chart production



THANK YOU 

ANY QUESTIONS


